Hallo unser Familie,

It’s been awhile since our last family newsletter, since March I think. A ton has happened. Kurtis turned 27, I walked for my degree but am not graduated yet, and we moved to Arizona so that I could do my student teaching. Kurtis now works at 4:30 each morning putting fliers on peoples’ doors for Dish Network and on Mondays and Wednesdays he works at Wendy’s doing whatever he is told to from 5pm-8pm. He is muy busy. I have about five weeks of student teaching left and then I have to find a job. Student teaching keeps me very busy but I have learned a lot from it. There have been many instances which I would rather not have gone through but they have helped me grow and learn and my cooperating teacher is a great teacher and is working with me so that is good. There is a lot to teaching that I never really thought about. There is a lot that cannot be taught to you in a classroom by another teacher. A lot of the lessons I have learned are ones that I could only learn through experience and I am grateful for the experience. Even though we are both very busy, we have been having lots of adventures and fun. 

Our most recent adventure occurred just this last weekend. My Uncle Tim and Aunt Brandi’s wedding anniversary was on Friday so we watched three of their four awesome children. We had a sleep over at our apartment. We set up our tent in our living room and had smores. We also pulled our mattress out from our bedroom so that we could sleep in the living room with the kids and Kurtis conked out at around 7:30 pm. 

